FJC BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING HIGH-LITES

INFORMATION SERVICES OFFICE

18° 48 07 8 55 998

Personnel appointments, resignations and establishment of new positions took the spotlight at the APRIL 15, 1981 MEETING of the District Board of Trustees of Florida Junior College at Jacksonville. The new position of Associate Vice-President of Student Services and Development was authorized. Dr. Charles O. Ferguson, Executive Vice-President, announced that Benjamin F. Campbell, Dean of Counseling and Testing Services, will be the acting Associate Vice-President pending completion of the work of a search committee to fill the new position on a permanent basis. Another new position established was Director of Athletics. That person, when selected, will report to the Associate Vice-President of Student Services and Development as will the Registrar, Dean of Counseling and Testing Services, Director of Admissions Counseling and the Director of Financial Aid and Veterans Affairs. A number of resignations for retirement purposes were accepted by the Board. FJC employees retiring are Dr. Charles M. Merriam, Dean of Occupational Education, Kent Campus; Paul O. McCoy, Director of Military Programs, Kent Campus; Marcella Deters, Professor-Physical Education, South Campus; Mary M. Hammond, Professor-High School Credit, Downtown Campus; David Q. Jones, Professor-Social Science, South Campus, and Edith Lucille Havird, Supervisor-Records, College Administration. Appointed as new professors at FJC were Linda S. Grant, Home Economics, Kent Campus; Karl A. Hunter, Engineering Technology, Downtown Campus; Dr. Edwin D. Safer, Biological Sciences, South Campus, and Barbara A. Witherspoon, Nursing, North Campus.

Ed Fleming, Professor of Social Science at South Campus, appeared before the Board to announce his resignation as Chairman of the Faculty Senate, effective April 24.

The Board approved the nomination by Dr. Benjamin R. Wygal, FJC President, of Frank Brennan as a member of the Advisory Committee for the Institute for Private Enterprise. Brennan is the former Executive Vice-President of the South-Central Home Office of the Prudential Insurance Company of America.

The Board accorded special recognition to FJC's two latest all-Americans who achieved that lofty status in a recent meet of the National Junior College Athletic Association. Coach Larry Monts, who has produced more than his share of all-Americans in track and cross country during his 13 years at FJC, presented Richard McArthur, all-American in the shot put, and Cepeda Samuels, all-American in the 300-yard dash. McArthur, from Neptune Beach, and Samuels, from Orange Park, are both freshmen. They were presented plaques by Dr. Wygal.

